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	GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION 

                            A Member of Bowls England.

                               


G.B.A Joint Executive Committee 

Tuesday 4 October 2022
Zoom Meeting  :   7.00 pm  (login details still to be circulated)
Participants :  Chair - David Rolls (MD Representative) DR, Secretary - Lindsay Collin (County Administrator and WD BE Delegate) LC, George Thomas (Deputy County Administrator) GT,  Myra Savage (GBA Match Secretary) MS, , Roger Harrison (GBA Deputy Match Secretary) RH, Craig Guthrie (MD BE Delegate) CG, Linda Bennett (WD Representative), Angela Cary (Deputy County Treasurer) AC, Pat Yates-Whittaker (County Treasurer)  PY
Abbreviated online meeting, so no consideration of previous meeting minutes, as such. 
Note use of initials in minutes :  GBA – Gloucestershire Bowls Association;  JEC – Joint Executive Committee; JCM – Joint Council Meeting; AGM – Annual General Meeting;  MD - Men’s Division;  WD – Women’s Division; BE - Bowls England
1. Apologies  Les Hanley (Deputy County Treasurer). Val Molton (WD Co-opted Representative), due to work commitments
2. ‘Constitutional Review Sub-Committee’ update 

2.1
Chair took the meeting through the three sections of the one-page document provided by the Sub-Committee after their second meeting on 22 October 2022, the document entitled ‘Constitutional Review 2022-23’ (this provided separately):

a) Background       Context, in relation to Sport England Code of Governance, Bowls England expectation from counties in relation to governance, and the timing of the present review process
b) Scope of the review      Anomaly of clubs and BE both being fully unified, but the County Association remains only partially unified, with gender Divisions.  Leading to cumbersome and sometimes repetitive administrative processes; duplication and waste of effort; inadequate numbers of volunteers, so failure to fill all roles; divisional misunderstandings and potential for conflict; unnecessary expense

c) Objective of the review      A slimmer, less expensive structure, with quicker communication, plus addressing specific points in (b).  Easier access for members.  Single management group, with specific sub-committees in relation to county matches and competitions in particular.  First stage of this review needs to lay out a roadmap and indicate the ‘direction of travel’.  The process will be lengthy and demanding, and cannot be done quickly, so the JEC and the Sub-Committee need to have GBA members behind them from the outset.  The aim will be to obtain a mandate for the changes identified, from the 2023 GBA AGM
2.2
Before going any further, the Chair asked for confirmation that the JEC as a committee was behind the strategy being outlined.  A formal vote obtained unanimity from all JEC members present.  This JEC unanimity would need to be emphasised as we moved forward.
2.3
The existing summary document would be checked before being circulated to all clubs and County officers and officials, prior to the JCM.  Actually at the JCM a greater level of detail, and reasoning, would be presented.  Chair incidentally confirmed that the JCM would be at Gloucester City/Spa BC [on 12 November 2022, at 10.00 am].
2.4
Suggested, and agreed, that the members of the Sub-Committee should meet again soon (online) to consider who would make presentations and on what aspects of the proposal, these presentations to be followed by general discussion and debate with all present.  Sub-Committee to confer on the date of their meeting.
3. Proposal from MD regarding wider use of new County Uniform

3.1
GT went through the proposal from the MD : “ That the Joint Executive Committee introduce the new style shirt, as worn by the County Competitive teams during 2022, as the official County shirt for all County matches from the 2023 season. “
3.2
A possible WD amendment to the MD Proposal had been and was discussed, but the idea rejected partly because a draft of this had caused very mixed feedback from the WD Management Committee members and also because it was too long and detailed and was in practice more appropriate to being the future ‘County Match Protocol’.

3.3
A lengthy discussion followed – the Chair involving all of the Committee - which rehearsed again some of both the advantages and the disadvantages, and implications, of all county players using the new shirt – such things as individual costs, divisional costs,  ‘elite-ism’, related jackets and mid-layers, related types and colours of lower garments, mixed uniforms in some teams, financial support for players, and more.
3.4
GT was adamant that the MD proposal should go to the JCM as it stood. But asked that an amendment be formulated to suggest some of the ways in which the proposal would in practice be implemented. 
3.5
CG and others drew attention to the fact that the widespread adoption of the new shirt could be a significant statement regarding the greater ‘unification’ being sought [see Clause 2 of these minutes].  

3.6
An alternative proposal (which could act as an amendment to the MD proposal) gradually emerged, effectively that the new county shirt should be phased in over a number of years, a ‘Transition amendment’.  It would have to accept that uniform on the green would be potentially mixed in certain types of game over that transitional period.  In summary what was suggested was :
· Year 1 (2023)  -  New shirt would be brought in for use in all categories of County match.  In that first year, the County (the Divisions in practice) would provide and pay for new shirts for all existing County players.  New County players would buy their own new shirt, from this year onwards.
· Years 2 and 3 (2024/25)  - new jackets, mid-layers, gilets and new lower garments could be purchased as players felt able to do this, but – in this transitional two years – the previous GBA shower jackets, gilets, fleeces could continue to be worn.  Players would be positively encouraged to go for the new uniform.

· Year 4 (2026)  -  the complete new uniform would be obligatory for all County players.

A vote on this proposal/amendment was passed unanimously by those JEC members present.
3.7
Certain related points were discussed and solutions found :

· Cost was a big issue, but it was accepted that the Divisions could afford the probably around 100 new shirts per division initially required.  Cost would be circa £2500 per division, but Divisions have fairly large savings balances

· Divisions would need to keep ‘stocks’ of common sizes, to some degree

· Someone would need to administer the divisional stocks.  The Administrator (who currently holds the existing ‘County Match’ stocks and mostly deals with major orders) simply said that she was not prepared to add this new responsibility to her many other demands.  AC offered to administer the WD stocks.  CG offered to administer the MD stocks.
4. Affiliations update 

[Summary document received from LC, re additional [in season] Affiliations and payments made to BE, MD and WD].  Mainly a matter of report for members, so this item passed by, with meeting time now becoming short.  LC was, however, thanked by the Committee for having been so prompt in getting the numbers and payments sorted out.
5. Any other important business
5.1
Problem with disqualification from a women’s competition at Leamington, with reparations being requested by individuals involved.  LC recounted the harrowing details arising from an administrative mistake made within the WD.  She summarised details of the problem, and various letters and a lengthy report that she had researched and assembled while herself at Leamington; these related to three ladies from Tewkesbury BC.


This had been dealt with already by the WD Management Committee, which had agreed most of the reparations requested, but it had been felt that the JEC should ‘ratify’ the payment, as a precedent was perhaps being created which might become relevant if any similar mistake were to be made in future.  This prompted a discussion, with GT suggesting that when payment was made, that a simple disclaimer about this not being binding on any future payment(s) be included; this suggestion was indeed then agreed to.
However, the crux of the problem was that the WD Management Committee had been unhappy that a large claim for purchase of County uniforms had been included, without any suggestion that the normal process of borrowing uniforms when players involved at Leamington were not existing County players, had seemingly not been attempted.  Alongside which, no other players from any other club, this year – with similar lack of uniform – had actually purchased brand new uniform.  After much debate, the JEC agreed a solution, which is not detailed here, but is regarded as placatory.  LC would deal with this again from now onwards.
5.2
Representations to Bowls England re certain matters


The Chair spearheaded a couple of matters where he personally felt that questions needed to be asked of BE :
a) Unsatisfactory nature of re-instated ‘Badge Ceremony’ in National Finals

b) Whether any opportunity could have been afforded to counties to be involved in the decision made by BE to retain National Championships & Competitions match/competition formats, retain Regional Finals in National Competitions, and retain numbers of qualifiers allocated to counties
(a) LC, on the basis of her work at Leamington and having actually talked with the BE Presidential team, felt that the 2022 Badge Ceremonies had been regarded as - if not a total return to pre-2020 - a perfectly acceptable substitute.  Some 2021 competitors had also felt that the new approach worked well.  Photographs with the Presidents had still been taken when requested.
(b) LC noted that she had already questioned (verbally) Jon Cockcroft why the three elements referred to had just been carried on from 2021 (Covid restrictions) and 2022 (CWG effect), but had not received a satisfactory response, other than that the BE Board had made the decision to retain all three in 2023.   She would make soundings with other counties, and principally with Hazel Marke (Hants), just-recent and very good BE President, who had spearheaded the successful counties’ campaign to get the several issues reconsidered at the 2022 BE AGM [ these being re-instatement of the BE Annual Presentation Dinner in 2022, return of Middleton/Johns Round Robins in 2023 and reinstatement of Badge Ceremony].
Date of next meeting   -    

